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Hi Ladies, 
 
It’s Valentine Month!  
 
Apollo Beach Woman’s Club 
has provided me the wonder-
ful opportunity for friend-
ships! Each of you are consid-
ered a friend. Your friends are 
some of the most important 
people in your life. They're 
always there for you: 24 hours 
a day, 365 days a year. Plus, 
they simply make life better.  
 
Whether you're chatting over 
a glass of wine or taking a trip 
together, time spent with your 
friends is time well spent. No 
matter how long you have 
been pals, you can always 
count on your friends to 
laugh with you, and cry with 
you. So when Valentine's Day 
rolls around, your friends de-
serve some love too. I hope 
you feel the same as I do 
about our club! 
 
 

 
I hope by Spring we will be 
able to start meeting again, 
enjoying time together, hon-
oring our longevity friends, 
and giving out our scholar-
ships to area students.  
 
There is still time for you to 
help us out! We are having 
our bakeless bake sale again 
and donating food for our 
Backpacks on a Mission.  
 
When we do meet, I encour-
age you to bring a friend. We 
always need a new friend.  
 
Next September friends can 
travel to The Biltmore togeth-
er! 
 
Wishing all my friends a won-
derful Valentine’s Month! I 
miss everyone of you! 
 
 

Hugs, Claudia 
If you have any questions 

please call me at  
352-258-4580 or  

 
email: 

2020abwc@gmail.com 

Hibiscus Newsletter 

Friendship is a horizon which 
 
Expands whenever 
 
We approach it 

Apollo Beach Woman’s Club 

mailto:2020abwc%20@gmail.com
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Board & Committee Chairs 2020-2021 

Executive Board   

 President:   Claudia Gassett   352-258-4580 

 1st V.P. Programs:  Jeanette Doyle  813-310-8738 

 2nd V.P. Membership: Liz Pedersen   813-777-8215 

 3rd V.P. Member Mtgs: Barbara DeOca  813-892-1219 

Secretary:    Sandy Dobratz   813-641-7117 

Treasurer:    Sheila May   847-514-1475 

Past President:  Katherine Cintron  813-527-6198 

 

Committee Chairs  

Ads for Newsletter  Sally Coupal    585-734-1646 

Bake Sale   Barbara Lamneck  813-641-7469 

Book Club   Sandy Dillmuth  813-642-0425 

    Cyd Charrow  813-645-3959 

Bridge Club/ 

Other Games  Sharron Brunk  813-672-3553 

Chaplain   Barbara Lamneck  813-641-7469 

Community Service MaryLou Cunningham  813-644-7849 

    Rebecca Crotwell   813-922-3033 

Culture Club  Grace McKee   813-766-5040 

    Phyllis Elsberry  813-545-2872 

Garden and Craft Club Sara Dottellis   813-992-4235 

    Gloria Brown  813-672-9018 

Hospitality   Kate Winch    813-645-1676 

    Joan Kelly    813-922-4733 

Newsletter   Kim Alkins   813-672-4462 

Parliamentarian  Tonda Parish   813-624-9662 

Publicity   Kim Alkins   813-672-4462 

Raffles   Marcia Ward   813-677-9993 

Scholarship   Sharon Vasquez  813-641-7856 

Sunshine   Tonda Parish   813-624-9662 

Ways & Means  Peggy Palmeri  813-645-1695 

    Barbara Lamneck  813-641-7469 

Website   Pat McChesney  813-317-3324 
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Fundraisers 

Ladies, 
 

It is time for the Bakeless Bake Sale! 
 

Since we cannot contribute in person, we are asking you to 
send a contribution to our treasurer: 

 
Shelia May 

328 Mystic Falls Drive 
Apollo Beach, FL 33572.  

 
Please notate on the check that it is for the bake sale.  

 
The sale will be open until the end of February. 

 
This fundraiser can bring in enough for a scholarship for a senior in need.  

Your help is needed. 
 

We will keep you updated as the funds start coming in so you will know how we  are 
doing.  You can also contribute more than once if you so desire. 

 
Thank you 

Barbara Lamneck 
Bake Sale Chairperson 

AmazonSmile is a simple way for you to support our club every time you shop, at no addi-

tional cost to you. AmazonSmile is available at smile.amazon.com on your web browser 
and can be activated in the Amazon Shopping app for iOS and Android phones.  
 
Here's how to sign up for AmazonSmile: 
 
1. Visit smile.amazon.com 

2. Sign in with your Amazon.com credentials 
3. Choose Apollo Beach Womans Club to receive donations. (Note the spelling.) 
4. Start shopping! (You can add a bookmark for smile.amazon.com to make it even easier to 

return and start your shopping at AmazonSmile.) 
 

You can also find the Club directly by using this link: 
https://smile.amazon.com/ch/59-3539727   
If you are signed into your Amazon account and it is linked to another charity, a message 

will appear asking if you want to change your charity to Apollo Beach Womans Club.  

https://smile.amazon.com/?ref=dayone_us_smilehowto_1
https://smile.amazon.com/?ref=dayone_us_smilehowto_2
https://smile.amazon.com/ch/59-3539727
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Fundraiser—Bus Trip 

Same Trip, New Dates: September 19-24, 2021* 

*If you previously made reservations with Peggy, please confirm with her that you still plan to go. 
The trip is tentative depending on COVID-19 restrictions. 
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One of the ABWC’s main objectives is to provide scholarships for high school graduates going to col-

lege. The committee is looking forward to interviewing students residing in Apollo Beach (33572) 

and/or are zoned to attend East or Lennard High School. 

The scholarship application and criteria have been placed on our website:  
http://www.apollobeachwomansclub.com/scholarship-info.html. We hope members will become 
familiar with the criteria so you can promote the scholarship program with your family, friends 
and acquaintances. 
 
The scholarship amounts are $700 for Hillsborough Community College (two year degree) and $1,500 
for a four year accredited Florida college or university. The money may be used to cover tuition, 
books, and fees. 
 
If students attend East Bay or Lennard High School, applications are due on February 19 to the 

Guidance Counselor at the high school. Other students meeting the residency requirements will 

mail the applications to Sharon Vasquez by February 19 to 870 Symphony Isles Blvd., Apollo 

Beach 33572. 

The committee will be going to Lennard and East Bay High Schools in March to interview students. 

Students who meet qualifications and are selected to receive scholarships will be recognized at the 

May 12 luncheon along with their parents. 

Several students have kept in touch and want to thank the ABWC women for granting them a schol-

arship in May, 2020. Rosalba Neri is working on nursing prerequisites with a minor in Nutrition at 

University of South Florida. She made excellent grades while working part time. Daniela 

Dominguez made As in all her classes at Hillsborough Community College. 

As you know fundraising has been extremely difficult this year. A few of our members have been 

very generous in donating money to the Scholarship Fund. If you would like to do so, please send a 

check made out to ABWC to Sheila May, Treasurer, 328 Mystic Falls Drive, Apollo Beach 33572. Indi-

cate scholarship on it. 

ABWC Scholarship Committee 

Sharon Vasquez, Chairperson 

Brenda Fricks 

Eileen Sengstock 

Chair: Sharon Vasquez 

SCHOLARSHIP 

http://www.apollobeachwomansclub.com/scholarship-info.html
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BOOK CLUB 

Chair: Cyd Charrow  Chair: Sandy Dillmuth 

The Book Club continues to thrive despite all the 

limitations the pandemic has caused. In January we 

had a party to celebrate the joy of books, friendship 

and our very own ABWC Book Club.  We had 

champagne toasts, party food, gifts from a secret 

friend and entertainment. 

(Ask Cyd about the book club song.) 

In February we will meet on Thursday, February 25, 2021 to discuss the book,  

The Night Watchman by Louise Erdrich. This American author is known for her 

works featuring Native American characters and settings, especially the Chippewa 

tribe. This book is no different. One of the literary bands tells the story of her grandfa-

ther, who is involved in community-organizing campaigns, fighting to keep the reser-

vation’s land. This selection is listed on many lists of Best Books of 2020. 

In the March selection a much lighter tone is found.  
Angry Housewives Eating Bon Bons by Lorna Landvik fol-
lows 40 years of the lives of the women living on Freesia 
Court and belonging to the book club. 

We welcome all members of ABWC to join our discus-
sions.  We meet the fourth Thursday of each the month. 

We again thank Cyd Charrow for providing the Zoom 
platform for our meetings. 

Screenshot: December Zoom Book Club meeting to 

discuss Britt Marie Was Here by Fredrik Backman. 
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BRIDGE CLUB AND OTHER GAMES  

The Bridge group with other fun games is presently 
on hiatus during the pandemic. Just as soon as in-
person social gatherings are considered safe, we 
hope to restart our games of bridge, Hand and Foot, 
Rummikub and Bingo. 
 
In the meantime, many bridge players are enjoying the game playing 
online. The website Bridgebase.com offers not only duplicate club games, 
it also allows users to play bridge for fun at no charge. There are tutorials 
to walk the novice through the various game types. Partners are provided 
or one can invite a partner who is also enrolled to play at the same time. If 
anyone would like more information for this computer based activity, 
please contact me at 813-672-3553 or email at sharbrunk@aol.com. 
 
Looking ahead, we are exploring the possibility of playing games again 
on our March 22 date. Members will be contacted to see what their status 
is in regard to vaccinations and/or we will be looking at pandemic con-
trol.  
 

Hoping this newsletter finds you well and looking forward to resuming 

ABWC activities. —Sharron  

Chair: Sharron Brunk 

mailto:sharbrunk@aol.com
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COMMUNITY SERVICE 

Chair: Mary Lou Cunningham 

Please no glass containers or perishable items. 
 

Please e-mail Rebecca at rebecca@crotwell.net and/or Mary Lou at cunninghammlc46@gmail.com to 
let us know if you will be participating in the food drive this year or to ask any questions.  

Again, thank you for your continued support. 
Rebecca Crotwell 

Mary Lou Cunningham 
ABWC Community Service 

Chair: Rebecca Crotwell 

Backpacks on a Mission is an outreach ministry of the South Shore United Methodist Church, which 
began in 2012. At that time one school served 25 students. Currently, the ministry serves 4 neighbor-
hood schools and 141 students. It provides easy to prepare, nutritious food on the weekend for students 
in need. The challenge to provide for these children is greater now more than ever due to the pandemic, 
the lack of grant funding, loss of parents’ jobs and general food insecurities. Past food drives at ABWC 
have greatly contributed to supplying food for these children, and we appreciate any deliveries to be 
made on February 11, 2012 at 10:00 a.m. to our representatives in the Publix Parking Lot at Rte. 41 and 

19 Ave.  

Suggested items include: 
Individual packets of oatmeal  Individual cereal boxes 
Pop Tarts     Chewy Granola Bars 
Applesauce Cups    Jello Cups 
Peanut Butter (Plastic 18-oz. Jars)  Pudding Cups      
Easy Mac Packets    Ramen Noodles   
Pasta Cans (Any type or brand)  Vienna Sausage Cans 
Chicken Noodle Soup Cans  Canned Tuna in Water 

Also needed, Boxes of New  
T-Shirt Bags. Bags will be used in-
stead of backpacks for the food 
this year. These bags can be pur-
chased at Sam’s Club. 

In December, (top) 3 cars 
were loaded with gifts do-
nated by members for the 
club’s annual Angel Tree 
gift-giving for families iden-
tified by counselors from 
Apollo Beach, Doby, and 
Ruskin Elementary Schools; 
(Bottom) Rebecca delivers a 
carload of Angel Tree gifts 
to Doby Elementary. 

mailto:rebecca@crotwell.net
mailto:cunninghammlc46@gmail.com


Apollo Beach Woman’s Club Winter 2021 Page 9

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Remember to mention to the advertiser that YOU SAW their advertisement in The ABWC Hibiscus Newsletter  

MEMBERSHIP NEWS 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

2nd VP Membership: 

Liz Pedersen 

Our membership total is 125.  

In January, we have always honored our members for their  
service to Apollo Beach Woman’s Club. 

 
This year is no different so in this Newsletter we are  

honoring our members who have 
10, 15, 20, and 25 years of membership  

 
10 Years: Evelyn Gammon and Linda White 
15 Years: Jeanne Busch, Sandy Dobratz and  
   Dottie Meyers 
20 Years: Norma Woodward 
25 Years: Ann Mastroianni and Nancy Vance 

 
I hope you will enjoy reading about  

each one of these special ladies. 

Anyone you know wanting to join our 
Woman’s Club? 
Please direct them to our website for a 
membership form or they can call me. 
 
Liz Pedersen: 813-777-8215 
Website: www.apollobeachwomansclub.com 

http://www.apollobeachwomansclub.com
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LONGEVITY AWARD RECIPIENTS 

Evelyn Gammon: 10 years 

Evelyn’s dear friend, Sonja Davidson, invited Evelyn to join our club. 
For several years, she was the Committee Chair of our Newsletter, Website, did Ads 
for the Newsletter and has been a member of our Book Club for 10 years. Evelyn re-
tired as an Operations Manager from a large computer company. She has 2 children, 
1 granddaughter and 2 great grandsons.  
Hobbies are scrapbooking and enjoys reading a good mystery. 
Favorite Saying: “I don’t remember what I wanted to be when I grew up, but it 
sure wasn’t this”. 

Linda White: 10 years 

After retiring as a newspaper editor, Linda moved from New Hampshire to Apollo 
Beach. Linda was a guest at one of our luncheons and joined to meet people and enjoy 
day trips by the Culture Club. She is a member of our Book Club and has taken several 
club trips with us. Linda is a volunteer at the Ruskin library and with the Kings Point 
Feline Folks. Her main hobby is reading, and favorite books are the Agatha Raisin se-
ries by M.C. Beaton and English mysteries.   
Words of Wisdom: “Be Happy”  

Jeanne Bush: 15 years 

Jeanne joined our club wanting to meet new people, giving back to our community 
with scholarships and various functions the club has throughout year. She has 
helped with activities including our fashion show and bake sales. Jeanne is a licensed 
Health, Life, Annuities Insurance Agent in Florida – Funeral & Cemetery Manager – 
Monument design specialist. Hobbies include cooking, swimming, spending time in 
nature and she trained horses for over 30 years. Poems by Elizabeth Bishop are her 
favorite.  
Words of Wisdom: “Always believe in yourself even when no one else does.” 

Sandy Dobratz: 15 years 

An Observer News article brought Sandy & her friend Dottie Myers to join our club. 
Sandy enjoys all the wonderful women she has met and the good things our club does 
for the community. She has served as Secretary since 2017, enjoys Culture Club trips, 
Book Club and volunteering to make baskets for silent auctions. She worked for Am-
ron Corporation, an ammunitions plant. She has 6 children, 14 grandchildren and 5 
great grandchildren. Reading, cross-stitching, and puzzles are her hobbies. Her favor-
ite author is Danielle Steel and she enjoys the book and authors discussed by the Book 
Club. 
Favorite Bible Verse: Romans 12:12: “Be joyful in hope, patient in affliction, faithful in prayer.”  
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LONGEVITY AWARD RECIPIENTS 

Dottie Myers: 15 years 
Dottie joined ABWC with her friend Sandy Dobratz, after reading an article in the 
Observer News. Dottie enjoys our programs, camaraderie with members and the 
Culture Club trips. She has helped with bake sales, silent auction baskets and model-
ing for fashion shows. When Dottie was 13 her mom taught her exercising was good; 
it along with biking and walking are her hobbies. Dottie likes to read, and her favor-
ite authors are Debbie McComber and Christine Wenger. 
Words of Wisdom: “It is what it is.”  

Norma Woodward: 20 years 
Norma joined the club to be part of a great group of ladies. She has enjoyed eve-
ryone’s friendship over the years. She was Treasurer for 4 years, worked on the 
hospitality committee, loves taking our trips and has participated in every bake 
sale even though General Insurance kept her working for close to 25 years. She 
was Payroll Manager of a Manufacturing Plant with 500 employees, a Dental As-
sistant; and most years ran many offices in General Insurance. She and her hus-
band were business owners in 2 States. She also worked the elections for 30 
years. Norma loves to take road trips. She covered all 49 states & Canada by RV; 
and was able to get to 31 countries by plane & cruise ships. Not just good with a 
hammer, she designed and built from the ground up her dream cabin in the 
Smokey Mountains.  
Favorite Saying: “Up the creek without a paddle and paddle your own canoe!” 

Ann Mastroianni: 25 years 

Ann joined to meet new people and wanted to be involved in Apollo Beach activi-
ties. She was 3rd Vice President for 2 years, Secretary for 2 years and was on our 
board for 4 years. Ann was given a Certificate of Appreciation in 1999 for bringing in 
the newest members. Ann is the mother of 3 sons, grandmother of 8 children and 
great grandmother of 8 children. While living in Norwalk, CT, Ann was a librarian at 
her children’s middle school. Reading, crocheting, and playing golf are her hobbies. 
Dog stories are her favorite books, “The Art of Racing in The Rain” by Garth Stein” 
and “On Borrowed Time Unleashed’ by David Rosenfeld.  
Favorite Quote: “An ounce of criticism should be followed by a bushel of praise!” 

Nancy Vance: 25 years 
A neighbor invited Nancy to come to a meeting, and she joined in 1996, enjoying 
the social aspects of our club. Nancy held club positions as: Secretary, President, 
2nd Vice President, Parliamentarian, Treasurer and was voted an Honorary Mem-
ber in 2017-2018. Due to her medical/surgical nursing career and working in the 
ICU, ICCU, Nancy ended up as a nursing instructor. Nancy enjoys cake decorating 
and baking; you probably have purchased one of her pies at our bake sales. She 
enjoys reading about the law and how it applies to characters in books, so, because 
of this, her favorite author is John Grisham. 
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PROGRAMS 

1st VP Programs: 

Jeannette Doyle 
Dear ABWC Members, 

Our December tradition continued in spite of the pandemic. Brian NeSmith, East Bay 
High School Choral Director, did a stellar job taking the challenge of presenting a Zoom 
Choral Holiday Concert for us this year. In spite of social distancing, masks and some 
students performing from home their solos, our membership thoroughly enjoyed the stu-
dent’s holiday spirit. Brian mentioned, we were the only organization to request a con-
cert this year. Our club made their annual donation for the benefit of their music depart-
ment. 

February’s 10th Zoom program @ 11:30 am: The partnership of 
TECO, The Florida Aquarium, and Florida Fish and Wildlife Conser-
vation Commission created the Florida Conservation and Technolo-

gy Center where exciting, age-appropriate programs showcase Tam-
pa Bay. Dr. Kathy Guindon will provide an overview of the Center’s 
research and educational programs happening right here in Apollo 
Beach. The center hopes to inspire visitors with experiences that lead 
to a lifelong support of fish and wildlife conservation. An in-house 

tour is planned and is postponed until March or April because of the COVID-19 threat. 

January membership program recognizes members in this newsletter, who have been active in the club 
for 5, 10, 15, 25 and 30 years. 

March and April Zoom programs are in the process of being planned. In the 
works and waiting for confirmation is Dr. Brooke Hansen, an anthropologist 
specializing in food and agriculture with the Patel College of Global Sustaina-
bility at the University of South Florida. Her topic would be food insecurity 
and local farming or gardening that create sustainability. 
 
John Patrick, AICP, Strategic Infrastructure Planning for Hillsborough Coun-
ty, hoping he will address solutions to the problems caused by the develop-
ment boom hitting South Hillsborough County currently. 
 

Sincerely, Jeanette Doyle, ABWC Membership Luncheon Program Chair 
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Chair: Tonda Parish 

SUNSHINE NEWS 

Thinking of you cards sent to: Clarice Browing and Rebecca 

Crotwell  
 
Get well cards sent to: Sylvia Gordon and Rebecca Crotwell  

 
Birthday cards were sent to the Ladies with birthdays in December and  
January. 
 
 
If you know of anyone sick or in need of a card, please email me 
(tonda.parish@gmail.com) or send me a text at 813-624-9662. 
 
—Tonda 

FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS 
 

Lisa Anderson 
Brenda Fricks 

Phyllis Gannon 
Claudia Gassett 

Fay Lively 
Dottie Myers 

MARCH BIRTHDAYS 
 

Judy Billings 
Gloria Brown 

Sharron Brunk 
Sally Coupal 
Lessie Deane 

Phyllis Elsberry 
Beverly Fletchall 

Grace McKee 
Peggy Palmeri 
Sherry Quinn 

Diane Waronka 

mailto:tonda.parish@gmail.com
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CLOSING SMILES 

First Board Meeting of 2021. Photo Credit: Cyd Charrow 

Shared by Tonda Parish 
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ADVERTISERS 

Chair: Sally Coupal  
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ADVERTISERS 

Images in this newsletter, except for the photographs/screenshots & 
the ABWC hibiscus logo, were taken from the Internet and are not 
owned by the ABWC. 



Dedicated to the Support of Our Community, Our Families, and Our Sisterhood 

Apollo Beach Woman’s Club 
c/o Kimberley Alkins 

6519 Clair Shore Drive 

Apollo Beach, FL 33572 


